Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc.

Membership Meeting

Date held: October 13, 2015 Began: 7:30 PM Josh Martin Presiding

There were 12 members in attendance.

Secretary's report accepted as read, motion by: Mike Lessman, 2nd by: Todd Willow, Motion carried.

Amount in the bank: \$15,397.31 CD: \$4,009.23

Reported profit from the Fall Show as of this date: \$3,949.23

Reported profit from the Selinsgrove Street Fair: \$2,075.89

Treasurer's report accepted as read, motion by: Ira Lessman, 2nd by: Mike Lessman, Motion carried.

Old Business: Discussed the entertainment for next year's fall show. The Top Shelf Band was contacted and they do have our fall show date available for 2016. They charge \$600.00 for 3 hours for non-profit organizations. It was mentioned that we need to decide quick because they will book fast and we need to put it in next year's brochures. After discussion, Donald White made a motion to get the Top Shelf Band for the fall show, 2nd by: Ira Lessman, Motion carried.

Discussed the available donations for the shows. The company that makes our club shirts would like to donate towards our entertainment if we advertise for them during the show and the business where we get the ice would like to donate 25 bags of ice if we place their business name on our ice freezer.

It was mentioned that the stage needs to be put away yet for the winter. We then discussed putting a roof over the stage and enclosing it, but if we do that it would be out all of the time and it would cost us a lot of money to build.

Mike Lessman did not get prices on another camera yet for the show grounds. It was mentioned that maybe we could take one of the other cameras and mount it so it would point to the top of the grounds for now.

New Business: Discussed the tires that are being replaced on the Yanmar tractors. We cut the front tire on the scrapper blade at the fall show. We do not know about the back tire of

the other tractor. The new tires are in to replace the cut ones. We will be getting the cut tires. They can still be used yet.

It was mentioned that the wheat is planted. It was donated by Dennis Zechman.

The Soil Conservation would like the walking trails sprayed. The Soil Conservation gave us 2 ½ gallons of spray to use. They would like the trails sprayed before Mid State Paving comes in to put down sub base.

It was mentioned that we will need to pick a tractor and engine for the 2017 shows. The tractor will be the Ford. We are going to see what engines are currently displayed at the shows and then pick an engine from that list.

The elections of Officers and Trustees will be held next month. Donald Athey and Mark Cromley are the two Trustees that are coming off. We will not be picking a nominating committee again this year. We will be taking nominations from the floor.

We will be making chips at Richfield's Christmas in the Park on November 28th. We will be making ahead on Friday the 27th. We will need to get 25 bags of potatoes.

Discussed the possibility of having monthly tractor pulls next year. There seems to be a lot of people interested in coming to a monthly pull. We will have to work with the Snyder County Tractor Pullers Association when we set up dates.

Discussed the ropes at the hit and miss engine area. We usually have a walkway in the middle so people can get through to go up and down the hill, but this year the ropes went from one end to the other. Discussed again the possibility of putting the ropes just in front of the displays.

At 8:42 PM, Lance Spigelmyer made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by: Crissa Martin, Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary